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Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Welcome to our weekly Newsletter, packed full of fascinating facts about our return to school after our remote learning 
adventure. It has been an absolute pleasure to open up our school gates once more, to welcome in your marvellous 

children and to see you all again too. Google Classroom has been fantastic and it was great to be able to continue 
teaching and learning remotely – but let’s face it, it’s not the same as having you all back! 

 

Firstly, let’s talk about the children. I am so impressed with how well they have resettled into their routines and how 
excited they are to learn, play and share their experiences over the past few months. They are really rather inspirational 

with how resilient, adaptable, positive and generally amazing they are at how they seem to take all the changes in their 
stride. They have loved being back and have readjusted their learning styles like little ducklings to water.  

 

The teachers and staff of St. George’s also need a mention. They have done a wonderful job at starting our two week 
project all around the book ‘Here we Are’ by Oliver Jeffers. The minute the children were in, they were straight into 

being the stimulating, creative and nurturing educators that you have all come to know well over lockdown. They have 
kept an ever watchful eye on how the children have settled and have planned and delivered PSHE lessons that support 

not only whole school readjustment but also tailored to the needs of their classes. They were all stunned with how 
confidently the children returned and what great behaviour for learning they had – a stunning collaboration between 

teacher, children and parents! 

 
I would also like to extend my gratitude to parents. You have been so supportive and positive about coming back and 

returning your children to our care. Thank you for following our guidance and ensuring you are on time for drop-offs 
and pick-ups, ensuring the safety of the children by collecting them from the gates and for doing your best to maintain 

social distancing rules whilst outside the school gates. I have to also applaud the fact that so many of you have ensured 

that your children are here and on time. Our attendance this week has been 95.8%, which I think is rather impressive 
seeing as we had all got into new habits. Let’s keep this figure rising, as it is so important that children are at school 

so that they can learn and continue to develop into wonderful humans who will go and shine in the world! 
 

And finally, to finish our Newsletter this week, what better than to have a few quotes from our children and staff which 
encapsulate our experiences. 

 

“It’s been lovely to see my friends again!” 
“It’s much easier to learn when we’re all together.” 

“I need to remember to bring more snacks.” 
“It surprised me how much I actually missed school till I came back.” 

“It’s been lovely to actually see the children because it wasn’t the same teaching them remotely.” 

“It’s lovely to be back in the classroom with the children and see them interacting with each other so caringly.” 
“Great learning in the same room as our friends.” 

 
Parents – it would be great to hear how you have found our return to school, so please do drop the office an email 

and let us know! 

 
Have a very restful weekend and make sure that you take some time for yourselves and each other. The journey ahead 

is still somewhat unknown, and our mental health and wellbeing needs to take centre stage so that we can do the very 
best that we can! What a perfect weekend to celebrate Mothering Sunday. A very happy Mothering Sunday to all our 

school mums - we hope you all have a lovely day and are thoroughly spoiled! 
 

With warmest wishes to you and your loved ones. 

 
Let your light shine in the world as Jesus did, with compassion, thankfulness and hope. 

Miss Petra Slater, Acting Headteacher 
 

 
 

St George’s Hanover Square CE Primary School 

                    12th March 2021 

Let your light shine in the world as Jesus did, with compassion, thankfulness and hope. 

or the achievement of all. 

http://www.sghsprimary.co.uk/


‘Kids read more when we Turn On The Subtitles’.  

We wanted to let you know how this brilliantly simple, free, small change to children’s existing TV viewing habits can 
drastically improve their reading skills.  

Here is Stephen Fry to explain the benefits of turning on the subtitles in more detail:  
www.turnonthesubtitles.org/ parents  

Children often watch television between 4pm and 6pm. Just a reminder that turning on the subtitles while children are 

watching TV can greatly improve their reading skills.  
A quick and simple way to make TV time, reading time. #TurnOnTheSubtitles 

 
Academic Review Day 

On Friday 26th March we will be holding our termly Academic Review Day. 

During these meetings, your child’s class teacher will review targets that had been set during the Autumn term and look 
at what next steps we can take, at school and at home, to support your child’s learning. 

Thank you to all the parents who have already made appointments and if not, please do get in touch with the office to 
book a time. 

 
Food and Drink 

May we please remind you that we are a healthy eating school.  Over the past half term, we have noticed quite a number 

of unhealthy snacks being sent in with the children. Please ensure that you follow the advice below on returning after the 
break. If a child comes in with an unhealthy snack, we will be replacing it with a piece of fruit and sending it back home. 

Your support in this is most kindly appreciated. 
 

Our healthy snacks must not contain nuts. 

Things you can eat for your break-time snack Things you cannot eat for your break-time snack 

Fruit               Fruit winders      

A plain biscuit       Biscuits with jam,  
chocolate or any other extras 

 

A plain cereal bar A cereal bar with chocolate on it 

Vegetables  
e.g. carrot sticks 

Crisps           

 

Admissions to St.George’s 
If you know of a friend or family member who would like to make an application for their child to attend our school, please 

ask them to call our office. 

They can apply online via our school website and will also need to fill in a St George’s supplementary form, also available 
online, or from our school office. 

Mrs Baukovic is always happy to help with any queries or with filling in forms! 
 

DATES FOR THE CALENDAR 

Academic Review Day Friday 26th March (children not in school)  
Term Ends Wednesday 31st March 2pm 

 
Summer term 2021 

Monday 19th April 2021 - Pupils back at school 
Monday 3rd May 2021 - May Bank Holiday – school closed 

Half term - 31st May – 4th June 2021 

End of term Friday 23rd July 2021  
 

PRAYER OF THE WEEK 

Thank you God for the love of our mothers: 
Thank you God for their care and concern; 
Thank you God for the joys they have shared with us; 
Thank you God for the pains they have borne for us; 
Thank you God for all that they give us; 
Thank you for the Church which is our spiritual mother and helps us to grow in faith. 
Thank you for Mary, who gave birth to Jesus, and followed and supported him all his life. 
Thank you for our teachers, who are like mothers to us in our learning. 
Be with those who are sad because they have no mother, or have lost their mother or are separated from 
them at this time. 
Let your love be present in every home and nurture us in the ways of love. 
Amen 
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Members of households, childcare or support bubbles of school pupils 

From 1 March 2021, if you’re a member of a household, childcare bubble or support bubble of staff or a pupil you can get 
a twice-weekly test: 

¶ through your employer if they offer testing to employees 

¶ at a local test site 

¶ by collecting a home test kit from a test site 

¶ by ordering a home test kit online 

 
Get a test through your employer 

Your workplace may offer rapid lateral flow testing to you. Contact your employer to find out more. 
 

Take a test at a rapid lateral flow test site 

You can take a rapid lateral flow test at a local site. Testing at these sites is assisted, which means you will swab yourself 
under the supervision of a trained operator. 

You may need to book an appointment. 
Find your nearest rapid lateral flow test site - https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/ 

 

Collect test kits 
You can collect 2 packs of home test kits at a local collection point. Each pack contains 7 tests. 

Anyone 18 or over can collect. You can check online if the location is busy before you go. 
Find your nearest home test kit collection point - https://find-covid-19-rapid-test-sites.maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/ 

 
Order home test kits online 

If you cannot get tested at your workplace, or are unable to go to a test site or collect test kits, you can order a home 

test kit online. 
Do not order online if you can get a test through other methods. This frees up home delivery for those who need it most. 

Order rapid lateral flow home test kits - https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests 
 

 

Informing us if anyone in your household tests positive for coronavirus  
 

If your child or anyone in your household is displaying symptoms of coronavirus at home or is sent home by Miss 

Slater with coronavirus symptoms, you must arrange a test for them immediately. 
 

Please let us know by email: office@sghsprimary.co.uk. or phoning the school office, so that we know that your child 
will not be able to join the online learning and so that we can check in with you to see that everything is OK.  

 

1. To arrange a test, you should visit: nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test  

2. DO NOT WAIT! Your child should be tested on the same day they are showing symptoms, or the next day 

at the latest. 3. If your child tests positive for coronavirus, you will receive a text, email or phone call from 

NHS that explains what your result is and what you need to do next.  

4. If your child tests negative for coronavirus, your child can return to school or their remote learning 

 

https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
https://find-covid-19-rapid-test-sites.maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests


What twice-weekly testing involves 

You will be asked to: 

¶ take a test twice a week (every 3 or 4 days apart) 

¶ report every result to NHS Test and Trace on the same day you take the test 
Report your test result online - https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result or by calling 119. 

 
If anyone tests positive or gets coronavirus symptoms, they should tell the school and: 

¶ self-isolate immediately 

¶ get a PCR test to confirm the result 

¶ follow the stay at home guidance for households with possible coronavirus infection 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance 

 
A negative result means the test did not find signs of coronavirus. But this does not guarantee you do not have 

coronavirus, so you should keep following all coronavirus advice –  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-stop-the-spread-of-coronavirus-covid-19/how-to-stop-the-spread-

of-coronavirus-covid-19 
including: 

¶ regular handwashing 

¶ social distancing 

¶ wearing a face covering where recommended 
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https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-stop-the-spread-of-coronavirus-covid-19/how-to-stop-the-spread-of-coronavirus-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-stop-the-spread-of-coronavirus-covid-19/how-to-stop-the-spread-of-coronavirus-covid-19


Celebrations of the Week! 
 
 

Attendance  

Year 3 – well done for an astounding 99.1% 
 

Thank you for all doing your very best to be in school and on time. The children 

have all thoroughly enjoyed being back. Let’s keep it up and continue to strive 
for our target of 97%. Lost learning time is not what we can afford. 

 

 
 

YR/Year 1 92.5% 

Year 2 96.3% 

Year 3 99.1% 

Year 4 93.1% 

Year 5 94.3% 

Year 6 97.3% 

Total 95.8% 

 
Stars of the Week J 

We are still celebrating our Stars of the Week, however, we have returned to awarding just one star each week! 

Please see the current stars and the reasons they were chosen by their teacher. 
Congratulations Stars!! 

            

               Our wonderful Stars of the Week                    

 

Y6 12.03.2021 

Soul 
For her perseverance, inquisitiveness, kindness and thirst for knowledge. You always try your very best and are 

keen to participate and share your excellent ideas. Well done. 
 

 

                
 

 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Goncalo Zephania Zakaria Lois Blake Max Matthew 
 

 

                

 

 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Bronze 
Magnus 

Olivia 
 

Silver 

Magnus 
 

Bronze 
Nelson 

Bronze 
Emma 

Daniel  
Aya 

Lily 

 

Bronze 
Hiyabel 

Jayden 
 

 

 

 Bronze 
Dina x2 

Liliam 
Kayla 

Mirna 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 Mylo Rayan 

Eva 
 

 Yasmin 
 

Hoor  

 
 



Mental Health and Wellbeing  
 

 
 

10 ‘easy’ ways to support your child’s mental health  
1. Show them you love them – hug them (if they will let you!). If they don’t like hugs, how about a 

high five or a special handshake for just the two of you?   

2. Try to create a home environment where they know they are safe to be themselves – whoever they are. Accept them 

as they are and don’t try to force them to be something they are not.  

3. Take a genuine interest in the activities and things they love (not what you would like them to love). If they love 
Love Monster, learn about it so you can chat to them about their interest – get them to teach you! 

4. Tell them that you recognise their strengths and show them you notice when they do the right thing (e.g. ‘I saw you 
helping David with the baby. Thank you, that was such a kind way to behave and so helpful’).  

5. Make time and space for your child and give them your full attention. A little bit of undivided attention and active 

listening every day is great. Turn off your phone and really listen to them. A car journey or walk where you are side-
by-side can be more fruitful than a face-to-face interrogation! Our family conversation cards can help get you 

chatting.  

6. Show them that everyone is human and makes mistakes. By doing so you can model effective ways to deal with 

difficult situations (e.g. calming down, saying you are sorry, explaining that you recognise you made a mistake and 
what you’ll do to make sure it doesn’t happen again). They will learn from you that it’s okay to make mistakes and 

healthy ways to deal with it.  

7. Make sure your child knows the family boundaries and what the consequences are if they cross the line. It’s not the 
severity of the consequences that is necessarily important, but the fact they know there are clear boundaries and you 

will follow through. This helps them to feel safe and secure.  

8. Encourage talking about emotions and mental health. This need not be scary or ‘touchy feely’ if that makes you 

uncomfortable. Simply sharing your day and how things made you feel is a great start. E.g. ‘I felt really angry earlier 

today because I got a parking ticket and I mistakenly thought I was parked legally.’ is a good start!  

9. Help your children to set and achieve goals. Perhaps they’d like to run (or walk) a mile. You can help them to do it 

and show them how to break their goal down into manageable sections. This is a really helpful life skill and very good 
for wellbeing.  

10. Show children it’s important to take care of your physical and mental health. Model good habits to them (e.g. “I can 
feel myself getting a bit wound up about that parking ticket again, so I’m going to have a walk / bath (or both!) to 

calm myself down!”).  

 
 

https://www.mindmoose.co.uk/2019/02/07/family-conversation-cards/


 

 
 

 
 

 

   

   

   
 

 

 
 

 
 



Internet Safety  

 

 
 


